

**COMM CIRC 13/11 SC CIRC 13/06** 

понедельник, 21 января 2013

## Исследовательская съемка пре-рекрутов клыкача в Подрайоне 88.1 - информация, представленная Новой Зеландией

## ВСЕМ ЧЛЕНАМ КОМИССИИ И НАУЧНОГО КОМИТЕТА

Новая Зеландия представила прилагаемое письмо для рассылки всем странамчленам Комиссии и Научного комитета.

Андрю Райт Исполнительный секретарь

Прилож.

Телефон: +61 3 6210 1111 Факс: +61 3 6224 8744 email: ccamlr@ccamlr.org

Web: ccamlr.org

PO Box 213, North Hobart, Tasmania 7002 Australia 181 Macquarie Street, Hobart, Tasmania 7000 Australia





New Zealand Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade Manatu Agrere

195 Lambton Quay Private Bag 18-901 Wellington 5045 New Zealand

+64 4 439 8000

18 January 2013

Mr Andrew Wright Executive Secretary CCAMLR PO Box 215 North Hobart Tasmania AUSTRALIA

Dear Drew

## RE: 2012/13 PRE-RECRUIT TOOTHFISH RESEARCH SURVEY

I wish to notify you that New Zealand will shortly commence the 2012/13 pre-recruit toothfish research survey in CCAMLR Subarea 88.1 which was agreed by CCAMLR at last year's annual meeting. This survey will be undertaken by the New Zealand vessel San Aotea II under the direction of Dr Steve Parker (New Zealand) and Dr Roberto Sarralde (Spain). Other science personnel involved include the two CCAMLR Observers on board the San Aotea II and one New Zealand industry scientist.

The pre-recruit survey will commence either upon the closure of the commercial fishery in 88.1 (current forecast closure date is 27 January 2013) or sooner if the fuel capacity of the vessel *San Aotea II* becomes limiting. The lead scientists will be transferred to the vessel from Scott Base.

I should be grateful if you would circulate this letter among Commission Members.

Yours sincerely

Carolyn Schwalger

Chhalges

New Zealand CCAMLR Commissioner